
  

Carlton Way, Cambridge,   CB4 2DE 
 

School Telephone: 01223 359568 

Email:    office@arbury.cambs.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher:  Ben Tull 

9.7.21 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Message from Mrs Rawlins – 9.7.21 
We hope this finds you well, as we continue to edge a little closer to the end of term!  School continues 
to be busy, and we are especially enjoying being able to use our outdoor spaces as much as possible.  
We did spot a small Muntjac deer in the KS1 playground and also over by the KS2 Forest Area on 
Thursday, which was very exciting.  It left the field very quickly as soon as the children came out to 
play; a wise decision! 
 
Languages week:  This week, we have really enjoyed learning more about the many languages 
spoken by children in our school – at least 26, we think!  Thank you to all of you who have sent in 
songs and stories, as well as the children who have so beautifully shared vocabulary, songs and 
counting with their classmates.  Class 7 made a very interesting discovery about the word for 
‘pineapple’ in different languages – they found that in many, many languages, it is ‘ananas’!  We have 
all learnt a lot this week, as well as feeling fortunate to be part of such a richly diverse community. 
 
End of year reports:  Children will be bringing home their end of year reports today.  They have done 
wonderfully well to make the most of their learning opportunities at school and at home in this unusual 
academic year.  We hope that you enjoy reading them! 
 
Classes from September:  The table overleaf shows which classes children will be in next year.     
Miss Deakin will be leaving the team at the end of term.  We wish her all the very best in the future, 
and thank her for her contribution to Arbury Primary School.   
 
We also welcome Miss Katie Hayhurst and Miss Amy Jackson to our teaching team.  Both are 
currently teaching in KS1 in their present schools, and we are very much looking forward to them 
joining Arbury in September.   
 
EU settled status applications:  Thank you to one of our parents who has flagged this up for us to 
share with you, if it is applicable for your family.  If you are an EEA national parent, you may need to 
make applications for settled status for your children if you have not already done so, so that everyone 
in the family has settled status.   This website has relevant information:  https://www.gov.uk/settled-
status-eu-citizens-families 
 
I have deliberately not mentioned football… However, if it is something you are following closely, I 
hope you enjoy watching the match on Sunday!   
 
Thank you for your continued support.  Please do contact Kathy Whiting if you have any EYFS/KS1 
queries (kwhiting@arbury.cambs.sch.uk) or me if you have a query relating to KS2 
(drawlins@arbury.cambs.sch.uk). 
 
Kind regards 
 
Diane Rawlins 
Deputy Headteacher 
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Classes from September:  The table below shows which classes children will be in next year.   
 

Present class Class from September 2021 

 Class 1 – Mrs F Griffin (formerly Miss F 
Sheldon) 

 Class 2 – Mr B Sapsford 

Class 1 – Miss F Sheldon Class 4 – Miss K Hayhurst 

Class 2 – Mr B Sapsford Class 3 - Miss K Taylor 

Class 3 – Miss A Deakin Class 6 – Miss A Jackson 

Class 4 – Mrs S Morris / Mrs M Cook Class 5 – Miss R Telfer 

Class 5 – Miss R Telfer Class 7 – Mrs A MacDonald 

Class 6 – Miss K Taylor Class 8 – Mr S Taylor 

Class 7 – Mrs A MacDonald Class 10 – Mrs S Rees 

Class 8 – Mr S Taylor Class 9 –Ms R Merriman 

Class 9 – Ms R Merriman Class 11 – Miss L Bright 

Class 10 – Mrs S Rees Class 12 – Miss H Sewell 

Class 11 – Miss L Bright Class 14 – Miss S Joomun 

Class 12 – Miss H Sewell Class 13 – Mrs K Dowdall 

 

Teachers providing release and cover: 

Mrs M Cook 
Mrs C Boekee (currently on maternity) 
Mrs H Dearman 
Mrs L Armitage 
Mrs L Ford 

Senior teachers out of class: 

Mrs S Morris 
Mrs Z Oram 

Leadership Team: 

Mr B Tull 
Mrs D Rawlins 
Mrs K Whiting 
Ms S Evans 

 
 
 


